
PCAA Meeting Minutes - November 2012 
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 
November 19, 2012  
Clyde's Bar, Beldenville, WI  
 
Members Present: Ken Majeski, Tina Huppert, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Larry Johnson, Sharolyn Johnson, 
Jerry Johnson, Everett Muhlhausen, Jerry Punches. 
 
The Meeting was called to order by President Larry Johnson at 6:00pm. 
 
Secretary's Report was distributed by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion by Jerry Punches, second by Sharolyn 
Johnson, to approve Secretary's report. Motion passed. 
 
Treasurer's Report was given by Tina Huppert. No Bills were submitted. Motion by Jerry Johnson, second by 
Sharolyn Johnson, to approve Treasurer's report. Motion passed. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
President Larry Johnson gave an update on County B. Motion by Everett Muhlhausen, second by Jerry 
Johnson, to move the ATV/UTV route from 170th Street, County B and 850th Avenue, to Hwy 128 and 770th 
Avenue, and request the town of Spring Valley pay for the resigning. Motion passed. 
 
On December 3rd, the town of River Falls will amend their ordinance to allow UTV's and ATV routes. 
 
The town of Rock Elm sent out postcards to residents to determine opening their roads to ATV/UTV routes. 
 
Discussion took place regarding recruiting more business memberships to raise funds. Forms will be mailed 
out to businesses suggested and members should try to recruit additional businesses. 
 
In December, contact should be made with the village of Ellsworth to cross the street from Beulah to the new 
McDonald's. The club will also try to work on opening some off-road trails. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Discussion took place on the Moose Lodge Breakfast in April. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Ken Majeski, 
to go ahead with the fundraising breakfast at Moose Lodge. Motion passed. 
 
President Larry Johnson will order 300 tickets from Moose Lodge - 150 for St. Croix and 150 for PCAA. 
 
The next meeting will be the Christmas Party at Sneakers Pub and Eatery on January 21st. Festivities will 
begin at 6:00 p.m. with the meeting following at 7:00 p.m. Paid up memberships by December 31st will receive 
a complimentary hamburger and fries or equivalent. Greg Olson will be giving an update on regional and states 
news. Members thought there should be updated maps available to distribute. Motion by Jerry Punches, 
second by Jerry Johnson, to print 30 more maps with Salem added. Motion passed. 
 
The February 19th meeting will be at the El Paso Bar and Grill. 
 
Motion by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, second by Tina Huppert, to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m. Motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Secretary 
Typed by Don Fuller. 
 


